
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

14th September 2023 

Last Day Term 3: 

Fri 15th Sep  

2.30pm DISMISSAL 

 

Term 4 begins: 

Mon 2nd Oct  

A reminder to 
please be 

mindful when 
crossing the 

road to & from 
school.  

For the safety 
of all students, 
please ensure 

you use the 
supervised 

crossing. 

I hope everyone has managed to get out and enjoy some of the lovely Spring sunshine 

over the past couple of days. With a bit of luck, this weather continues throughout the 

week and into the Term 3 break. 

As we come to the end of term, I’d like to congratulate all Osborne students for their 

hard work, commitment to improving and for the continued growth we see in all 

curriculum areas and in the students’ interpersonal development. Also, to the 

teachers, ES, and staff for their dedication and focus on the learning and well-being of 

students throughout the term. 

Reflecting on the many events of term 3, it has been an action packed 10 weeks.  

Some of the highlights include: 

• NAIDOC Week • Year 3 & 4 Clubs 

• Pajama Day • Life Education 

• Incursions and excursions • Book Week & Book Fair 

• 100 days of Prep celebrations • District Athletics and Cross Country 

• Student Led Conferences • Mornington SC visit 

• Science Week • Year 6 Leadership exp at St Kilda FC 

• Hoop Time basketball comp • Literacy and Numeracy Week 

• Science Week • Bring a bloke to Brekkie 

• Year 4 Dandenong market excursion • Father’s Day stall 

• Footy Colours Day • Senior Production – IMAGINIT!S 

• 2023 Foundation playgroups • Ski development camp – Mt Hotham 
 

Senior School Production – IMAGINIT!S 

Congratulations to the Year 5 and 6 students who performed the amazing production 

of IMAGINIT!S! Not only did students showcase their creativity, performance, and 

circus skills they worked collaboratively to write the story of IMAGINIT! S! It truly was 

a sensational production. 

This event would not be possible without the talents of our Performing Arts teacher 

Ms. Jones and the work, collaboration, support, and expert coaching from Bron and 

Marcos from Soul Circus.   

Principal’s Report 



 
 

  

Thank you for giving our students the opportunity to perform at such a high level. Also, a big thank you to Sean for 

your support and I’d like to acknowledge the hard work of our Year 5 and 6 and Specialist teachers. To all staff members 

for their contributions on the night collecting tickets, greeting the audience, supervising the students, assisting 

backstage with props and the list goes on, thank you. Your support with this Osborne event is very much appreciated. 

And lastly, thank you to everyone for coming along and supporting the students and for being fabulous audience 

members. USBs of the production night are available to purchase via Compass. 

 

Ski Development Camp - Mt Hotham 

Very early on Monday morning, 33 Year 5 & 6 students along with Mr. Cheverton, Mr. Pieters, Mrs. Brown, Mr. Hose, 

Mrs. Peters, Doug Peters, and Petra Gallagher headed off for the 5-day ski development camp at Mt Hotham. Reports 

coming from the mountain are extremely positive and everyone is having a wonderful time. The students are doing 

a terrific job and skiing independently and even tackling some big jumps! The ski development camp is a fabulous 

opportunity for students to experience the challenge of skiing, try new skills, build resilience, and enjoy the beautiful 

alpine environment. Thank you to Mr. Pieters and teachers and people assisting for organising such a fantastic week! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Blokes for Brekky and the Father’s Day stall 

What a terrific turnout we had for the ‘Bring a bloke for brekky’ morning 

on Friday September 1st. It was fantastic to see so many of our special 

blokes enjoying a delicious breakfast and joining in with some games. 

The work and organisation of our FOS group are to be commended. 

Thank you to Tim Brading and the dedicated team for running such a 

fabulous event and for their work, along with other helpers who 

assisted with the Father’s Day stall. 

 SunSmart and Lost Property 

With the return of the sunny Spring weather, it is time to wear hats once again during outside times at school. This 

week it’s been pleasing to see most students wearing hats, but if you need to find your child’s hat over the holidays 

please do so. Alternatively, hats are available for purchase at the uniform shop. Also, a reminder to ensure your child’s 

school uniform, lunchbox and drink bottles are named clearly. This ensures the safe return of items left in the yard. 

If your child has lost an item of clothing, classroom teachers can support students to find misplaced items in lost 

property box. 

Final assembly and EAGLE Awards 

This term’s final assembly will be held in the gym on Friday September 15th at 1:45 pm. We will be presenting our 

EAGLE Awards for term 3. EAGLE is an acronym, and the letters stand for ‘Effort And Growth in Learning Excellence’. 

At Osborne PS we place a large emphasis on learning growth and effort. That means no matter where students sit on 

the achievement scale, each day students are encouraged to improve and be the best that they can be. When 

selecting students to receive an EAGLE award, teachers look for children who continuously show maximum effort 

throughout the term, ultimately achieving excellent growth in one or more areas of their learning. Our EAGLE awards 

also link to Bunjil, the eagle from our local indigenous culture who watches over us. I’m looking forward to 

congratulating our EAGLE award recipients. 

Lastly, I’d like to wish everyone a lovely and well-deserved break. On behalf of Mr Miller, Mr Cheverton, myself, and 

the entire Osborne staff, I’d like to express our appreciation for the invaluable support and active involvement of our 

families in fostering a strong home school partnership. Your commitment and involvement in classroom activities and 

school events enhance the educational experience for all our students. We look forward to seeing everyone back for 

the beginning of Term 4, Monday October 2nd and also welcome back Mr Miller. 

Warm regards, 

Melanie Webb 

Assistant Principal 

 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

  
 

 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 
 

  



 
 

 


